

St. Aloysius Happy House Learning Center

St. Aloysius Novitiate, PO Box 98, Hopewell Junction, New York 12533 845-226-1917 www.st-aloysius.org Email: staloysiusnovitiate@aol.com

A.M.D.G.

DECEMIBER NEWS 2024

Dear Parents,

I hope and pray that you all had a happy and peaceful Thanksgiving celebration. I want to begin this December Newsletter by thanking all of you that gave us monetary gifts for Thanksgiving! We appreciate you very much and we ask the Almighty God to bless you and reward you as only He can do.

Christmas Show and Pageant

As many of you know, every year at St. Aloysius we prepare a Christmas show for the parents and relatives of our students. This is one of the most special activities of the school year. <u>This year</u> the event will be reserved only for Parents and grandparents of our students.

The schedule for the Christmas Shows is as follows:

Friday, December 20th

9:00 a.m. Nursery (This day Nursery children will report to school at 8:30 a.m.)

10:30 a.m. Sr. Nancy's Pre-kg Class (Children will report to school at 10:00 a.m.)

All Classes will be dismissed after the Christmas Show and Pageant.

The dress code for the Christmas Show is as follows:

Girls:

Red dress, red, black, or white stockings and black shoes

Boys:

White long-sleeved shirt, black pants, red bow or tie, black socks and black shoes

ALL CHILDREN NEED TO BRING A SANTA HAT FOR THE CHRISTMAS SHOW.



The Christmas party for Nursery and Pre-kg classes will take place on Wednesday, December 18th. Please send a present for your child before this date, with his/her name clearly printed on it and <u>let it be a real surprise</u> for the children. Santa and Mrs. Claus will distribute these presents at the party. The class mothers will contact you about the goodies you can send to celebrate this happy event in School.

Christmas Recess

All Classes begin Christmas Recess on Monday, December 23rd.

Classes will resume on Monday, January 6th for all the children.

<u>Christmas Gift Shop</u> - Our School Gift Shop will open until December 19th. I am sure that you will find some spiritual gift for your family and friends in our Shop. Children can bring money to buy in our little store.

Other Important Information

When Wappingers Central School District has a 2 hour delay, our school opens at 10:30 a.m. The children that come half a day, will come at 10:30 a.m. and leave at 12:00 p.m.

May Almighty God grant us the grace to prepare for the coming of our Savior with prayers, good works, and love of neighbor. Rest assured of our prayers for you and for your families. Remember to emphasize to your children, to share their goods with the needy, and that the most important Christmas's gift is Jesus. May you have a blessed, Merry Christmas, and a happy and prosperous New Year!

Yours in Christ Jesus.

Sr. Shyne Mathai, OBT Principal

